Parent meeting

- 1. Troop Elections tonight. Only one ticket turned in. Dalton Muzyka and Bryce Swindell are Senior and Assistant Patrol Leader.
- 2. Patrol elections next week. There may be some reorganization.
- 3. White board: scout goal is that announcements must be put on board before they are made at the meeting.
- 4. Scouts requested that the foyer be a quiet zone due to it is hard to hear at the meetings. Keep conservations to a minimum or move them closer to the sanctuary or outside.
- 5. District Banquet: February 24th. \$17 per person. Turn in nominations for awards. District merit awards have been awarded to Mr. Moultrie, Mr. Richstein, Mrs. Roberts and Mrs. Franz. There is a good egg award. Troop elects 2 adults in the troop who have gone beyond the call of duty. Core Committee will vote in December. Not sure of theme yet. Belinda Ayewoh and Cindy Thorne signed up to be the adults in charge of the Banquet.
- 6. Scouting For Food: We have an adult in charge of this (Mrs. Heineman volunteered), but need a scout in charge ASAP. We will collect the food in February for Must Ministry. It will go toward the March goal for the District. Scouts can get together as a patrol or do it on their own. Goal is 60 cans per scout. A church member takes the food to Must each week. A service project for patrols is to help fill Must pantry now. Low on rice and peanut butter and jelly.
- 7. Roundtable: Thursday 11th. We have 4 adults, but need one more to go if possible and bring information back to troop. Jeanette George volunteered.
- 8. Troop leader Training: November 13th. Scouts must have this training to hold a leadership position. Older scouts may have to renew their training if it has expired.
- 9. Mystery Cook-off: November 13th-14th. Every scout at the Planning campout voted for it. We have 35 Webelos coming plus parents and siblings (around 50 people). One pack hasn't answered yet. We will have an adult cook group doing Dutch oven cooking desserts. Plans are 2-3pm: registration; 3-4pm: games, 4-4:30 instructions given, and 4:30: start cooking. Eat by 6pm. There are plans for a campfire. We need people to camp with the Webelos. \$5 per person turned in next week to Mrs. Jacquet.
- 10. Each family should sign up to do one event this year.
- 11. We need an adult and scout in charge to do the picture board. This involves taking pictures of the scouts and leaders and keeping the board updated as they join the troop.
- 12. We need a recycling coordinator to collect the ink cartridges and get the rebates. Yi Liu volunteered for the Scout board and the Recycling.
- 13. We really need an Activities Chairperson ASAP.
- 14. Online training is at Myscouting.org.
- 15. Bethlehem forms for a scout, who wants to be involved with set-up or as a character in the city, see Mrs. Thorne or look on church's website. More interactive this year. Nov.

- 13th: building the bridge. Dec. 4th decorate the shops in the city. Mr. Richstein will have the fish shop.
- 16. Camporall went well. Troop 200 won the trophy and will host next year.
- 17. June 2012: Alaska. We need an adult to find out the information for the trip. We need enough interested scouts to make the trip happen. Mrs. Jacquet has talked to the council person out there. \$9000 for 14 people without airfare, about \$1200-1400 per scout.
- 18. Yorktown trip: We need one more adult to go on trip or it will have to be canceled. Jan. 7^{th} - 9^{th} .